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Summer 2017: Newsletter  No. 4
Dear Parents and Carers, 
After a rather chilly start the swimming season has now begun! Staff and FABs have all survived their respective  Reach & Rescue training in wet and windy weather and the children have embarked upon their first swims with great enthusiasm. This letter will outline the main events of the next 6 weeks.
Staffing update
We received a large number of strong applications for our KS1 post and have now appointed Mrs Allison Bassingdale to start in September. We are sure she will be an excellent member of our teaching team.  Mrs King has now returned on a full time basis, with some adjustments. We are very grateful to Ms Amber Barnett, who has done a fantastic job covering for Mrs King.

DASP Caterpillar day
Many thanks for your donations totalling £99 which will go towards the considerable costs of running the pool. It was lovely to see the children in their different colours and information and photos can be seen on our website.
Sports days

This year we are planning once again to hold 2 sports days: the “Potted sports”, which involves a number of fun individual activities and the traditional one with various races. The dates are all Tuesdays: 20th June for Potted sports (reserve 27th) and 4th July for traditional sports (reserve 11th). The FABs are planning to hold their annual Summer fair on the 4th (reserve 11th) with stalls, ice cream, cream teas and pizzas. Let’s hope for good weather!
Treasure Island

On Monday 19th June we will be treated to a live theatre performance of the children’s classic: “Treasure Island” by M & M productions, who have offered us a special discounted price. We will, however, be asking for donations of £2.50 per child towards the cost of the performance, which is a fraction of the price that would be charged in a theatre. 
Reports

Teachers are busy working on annual reports currently. These are due to be sent home during the first week of July. We are using the same format as 2016, following positive feedback, with some more information regarding attendance. 
Parents’ open afternoon and Book Fair

On Monday 26th June we will be holding an open afternoon for all classes from 3.30-4.30; this will be an opportunity to visit the classroom and see your child’s work. If you would like an individual appointment, please speak to the class teacher. On the same day Primary Books will be holding an all-day Book fair with a great selection of reasonably-priced books for sale. 

Date correction

I apologise for the confusion over the end of term. In January we mentioned Inset date of 21st July but in Letter 3 mistakenly wrote that this was the last day of term. Thanks to the eagle-eyed parent who spotted this and apologies for any inconvenience. The last day of term is Thursday July 20th. 

Kwik Cricket

Congratulations to the Yr 1 & Yr 2 Kwik cricket team, who have come first in this year’s local schools’ tournament- another trophy for Mr Gibbons to display!

Thank you afternoon 

On Friday 7th July at 2.15 we’ll be inviting our volunteers to our “Thank-you” afternoon, when the children sing some songs to thank you for your help in enhancing our provision; there are many aspects of school life which simply would not be possible without our volunteers. Invitations will be sent out soon.

Swimming Gala/Sponsored Splash!
As mentioned in a previous letter, we are hoping to hold a sponsored swimming event this year, to raise funds for the pool; the provisional date is Mon 10th July with Mon 17th as a reserve. This is being planned this week and we will let you know the details very soon!
Tesco’s Bags of Help- message from Mrs Collings

We are really pleased to announce that once again we have been chosen to take part in the Tesco's Bags of Help grant Scheme.  It was this scheme that gave us the funding to build the Cob oven and the outdoor classroom. This time we applied for funding to help us extend and improve our Forest Schools provision - we are hoping to buy such things as wet weather gear for both the older and younger children, and tarpaulins for cover and den building! Our project, along with two others, will now go through to the instore vote.  Voting will take place from 1st July to 31st August, and the number of votes we get will determine how much money we are awarded.  Please start spreading the word amongst friends and family, so that we receive the most votes possible.

Clubs update
After school swimming club will be starting from this Thursday 15th. It will run on Mon, Wed and Thurs for Yr 2-4 from 3.15-4.00 at the cost of £1 per session and be led by school staff. Please complete the attached slip if your child would like to take part. We will also need parent helpers for this. FABs are also hoping to run a club on Tues and Fri- more details to come. 

Action Van after school club will stop now for the rest of term, as the numbers of children have dropped, and it is no longer financially viable to run it. We are sorry to disappoint our regulars! In the Autumn we’ll review the situation and make a decision based on demand.
Friday Club has also stopped until the end of term. 

Thomas Hardye Rugby Team

On 26th May we were lucky enough to be visited by the under-15s team who had recently won a national tournament at Twickenham. The 12 students led an inspiring and uplifting assembly with powerful messages about teamwork and the importance of reading and writing.

Hot weather protection

With a warm spell predicted this week, please ensure children have sun protection and a named hat.
Message from the Head of St Mary’s Middle School, Puddletown

“Dear Parents,

I am sure that many of you will be aware that St. Mary's C.E. Middle School was inspected by Ofsted shortly before the Easter holidays.  The school was given a judgement of requires improvement and I wanted to take the opportunity to assure you, particularly those parents of children transferring into St. Mary's at the end of the year, that you should not be concerned over the report.  I would ask that you read the letter (available through our school website) that I sent to parents alongside the full report as this will clarify some of the points raised.  Should you still have any concerns, I would encourage you to ring the school and I can either phone you or invite you to come to meet with me at St. Mary's.  I am very proud of the work the school is doing and speed at which I know we can demonstrate the improvements suggested in the report.  I am very much looking forward to meeting some of you and the Year 4 pupils in the next few weeks as we start the highly effective transfer process and am confident that they will flourish at St. Mary's.

Best wishes

Mr. Darren Ayling”
Yours sincerely

Mrs Melanie Austin
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
After School Swimming Y2, Y3 & Y4 – 3.20 pm – 4.00 pm

I would like my child    ……………………………………………………            

Class ……………….
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To attend After School Swimming (starting on Wednesday 15th June)

MONDAY


WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY
Please choose one day 

Signed ……………………………………………………….   Parent/Carer     Please Print name:………………………………………………..

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Theatre Production Donation
Please find my donation of £2.50 for my child (Name)…………………………………………  (Year)……….  towards the cost of the performance of Treasure Island  
	June
	

	Mon 12th 
	School Nurse – Drop-in 9am

New school entrants Stay and Play 2.00-3.00 pm

	Mon 19th 9.15 am
	M&M Productions – Treasure Island 

	Tues 20th  1.30pm
	Potted Sports (reserve Tues 27th)

	Thurs 22nd 2.00-3.00pm
	New entrants Stay and Play

	Mon 26th- all day

                  3.30-4.30
	Primary Books Fair

Open afternoon for parents

	July
	

	Week beginning Mon 3rd
	DASP Literacy festival

	Tues 4th pm
	Traditional sports day (reserve Tues 11th)

	Wed 5th
	Yr 1 trip to Pizza Express

Yr 2 trip to Thomas Hardye School

	Thurs 6th
	DASP transfer day (visit new classes/schools)

	Tues 11th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony

	Thurs 13th  (tbc)
	In-house football tournament

	Thurs 20th 


	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

Last day of Summer term

	Fri 21st 
	Staff inset day


Mon 4th and Tues 5th September: INSET days

Wed 6th September: First day of Autumn term
Other Inset days: Mon 30th October 2017, Friday 9th Feb 2018

5th Inset day to be confirmed



In Dorset 
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